

8113 W. GRANDRIDGE BLVD., KENNEWICK, WASHINGTON 99336-7166 TELEPHONE 509-734-4500 FACSIMILE 509-737-7166 www.cngc.com

September 30, 2013

Oregon Public Utility Commission Attn: Kathy Williams P.O. Box 1088 Salem, OR 97308-1088

Re: Withdrawal of UM 1636(1) Request for Deferral Accounting for the Cost of Expenses for Manufactured Gas Plant in Eugene

Dear Ms. Williams:

Cascade Natural Gas Corporation would like to withdrawal the submission for an accounting order reauthorizing the Company to record and defer Cascade's expenses for environmental remediation work at the Manufactured Gas Plant (MGP) in Eugene, Oregon.

The Company will be re-filing the re-authorization at a later date.

Please contact me directly at (509) 734-4593 with any questions concerning this filing.

Sincerely,

Michael Parvinen

Director, Regulatory Affairs